Young Road Association annual meeting

September 16, 2010

18 Young Road Association members were present

8 proxy votes submitted

Board members present were 


Outgoing president – Margaret McFadden


Treasurer – John Wilson


Road Commissioner – Dean Smiley


Secretary – Ann Buxton

The meeting commenced at 6:30 p.m.

A motion to approve the 2009 minutes with some minor corrections was passed. 
John Wilson – treasurer report – we received a check from one resident, however, island people are still unpaid.  

Net Worth as of 6/30/10  Total assets $9,787.25  Total liabilities $4000 (grader) leaving a net worth of $5,787.25

Liability insurance went up by $200.00
Motion to approve treasurer’s report.  Approved by members.

Dean Smiley – Road Commissioner ‘s Report 

Report was read and approved. 

New Business


Amending the by-laws.  Recommendation was to table the vote after a discussion regarding what changing the by-laws requires.

Discussion regarding approval of original slate of officers – approved.  A discussion to take votes from the floor to change the at-large board member from Tom Renckins to a shared position among John and Nancy Finnegan.  The vote for the Finnegans was approved.

A discussion regarding increasing the grader payments to get it paid that much quicker.   A motion to pay it ASAP was presented and discussion ensued regarding how paying it in total may leave us short on cash to do work on the road.   An amendment to the motion was made to pay $2000 now and leave it to the board to determine when the association is solvent enough to make the last payment.  Motion was voted on and approved.  
A discussion regarding putting up a sign that says No Outlet as a way to deter people from driving down the road.  It was decided that the board would take up this discussion at a future meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
